Minutes of DKC Membership Meeting: April 20, 1998

Following a program given by Mary and Vern Bell on the high-
lights of their trip to the Crufts Dog Show, the meeting was
called to order by President, Richard Perschel.

The minutes from the March 16, 1998 meeting were approved as
printed in the club newsletter.

President’s Report: Richard congratulated all the DKC
members who contributed to the success of the Northgate Mall
program.

Richard also mentioned that an exhibitor who was entered in
our spring show had allowed her dog to damage a chair in her
motel room. Efforts to contact this individual for reim—
bursement of the damages have not been successful, but they
will continue. In an effort to remain in good standing with
the motel, our club will make good on the damages.

Richard announced that DKC board member, Rob Bozeman, will be
moving to Colorado in the near future and thus, is withdraw-
ing his name from the proposed slate as corresponding secre-
tary.

Treasurer’s Report: CCB checking: $ 9,736.25
FTF 1,803.02
Fin. Mgt. Acct. ) 40,096.67
Balance due on loan (17,348.14)
Profit from spring show 10,240.71

Emilie shared with the members that the board had agreed that
the balance of the land loan should be paid in full 1in June,
at the start of our fiscal year.

Richard reminded the members that a map to the Harris Road
property was included in the last newsletter and should be
retained for future reference.

Stella Maunsell urged the members to write to Barbara
Williams of the N. C. State Fairgrds. thanking her for her
part in relocating the obedience rings for part of the
Tarheel Circuit and asking that a permanent location for
these rings be found outside of the Jim Graham Building.

Stella reminded the members that DKC dues will be due on June
I1st. Stella will not be here for the next meeting, but the
dues can be given to Emilie Beglane.

Jack Sappenfield thanked all who helped with the April 5th
tracking test. Seven of the 10 dogs entered passed and
entries came from as far away as Alabama and Maryland.

Connie Howard thanked all the members who helped with the




spring show. Connie informed the membership that there 1is an
AKC rule prohibiting obedience from being judged under a
fully tented ring.

Rob Bozeman informed the membership that a CGC test will be
held on May 30th. As Rob will not be here George Beglane
will be assuming that job.

George Beglane advised the membership that the roof is 1in
good shape and does not need to be replaced. A roofer did
suggest that we power wash and paint the roof and this will
be done at some time in the future.

Diane Kessler reminded that trophy pledges for the fall show
are dues now.

Marie Inman will be chairperson of advertising for the fall
show. In Marie’s absence, Betty Perschel urged members to
support this money making source by taking out an ad.

Mary Whorton informed the members that an agility class is

being organized for the fall session of classes. Necessary
agility obstacles will be purchased and made ready for that
class.

Following several very impressive brags, there being no
further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Marjorie J. White, Recording Secretary.




